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PLEASE POST

MELLON RESEARCH FELLOWSHIPS, 2009/2010
The Albright Institute

The W.F. Albright Institute of Archaeological Research in Jerusalem is the oldest American research center for ancient Near Eastern studies in the Middle East.  For more than 109 years, the Albright, the successor to the American Schools of Oriental Research in Jerusalem, has provided students and scholars with an unparalleled international cultural environment and a unique program which spans the broad spectrum of Near Eastern studies. Each year, 60 Albright Fellows, primarily from the United States, Canada, Europe and Australia, as well as Israelis and Palestinians, participate in an annual series of 80 lectures, reports, seminars, workshops, field trips, and social events.  
Mellon Research Fellowships

Funds for the fellowships have been provided by the Andrew W. Mellon Foundation and are administered by the Council of American Overseas Research Centers for the purpose of bringing East-Central European scholars of the humanities into a broader research community.  Three three-month fellowships are available during the months of September-May, 2009/2010 in any area falling within the interests of the Albright. 
Eligibility

The fellowships are open to Bulgarian, Czech, Estonian, Hungarian, Latvian, Lithuanian, Polish, Rumanian and Slovak scholars who are at the doctoral or post-doctoral level. Candidates should not be permanently resident outside the nine countries concerned.  Fellows who have already held an award under this scheme are eligible for a second fellowship at any of the participating institutions provided there is a three-year interval between fellowships. As the Albright program is conducted in English, a good command of spoken and written English is a requirement.
Award

Each fellowship award is $11,500, which includes all living, travel, shipping and health insurance costs.    Fellows are expected to reside at the Albright, if room is available. Awards will be announced in May 2009.  All candidates will be informed of the outcome of their applications.

Applications:

Application materials can be obtained from the Albright website: http://www.aiar.org 

For further information, contact:

Professor Joan Branham, Chair, Albright Fellowships Committee, Department of Art and Art History, Providence College, Providence, RI 02918, USA; Tel: (401) 865-1789; Fax: (401) 865-1036;
E-mail: jbranham@providence.edu
The deadline for applications is April 1, 2009

